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Principal's MessagePrincipal's Message

I have said it before and I'll say it again, I feel truly blessed to be
the principal of Holy Cross School.

For the past three weeks I have been at the school gate for half
an hour each morning and afternoon, greeting our students and
chatting to the person dropping them off or collecting them.

I have seen and heard the absolute joy of learning in many
ways: the sight of a rainbow, the discovery of a worm on the
concrete, questions about why teeth fall out, discussions about
flags, the comment from a 6 year old student as she walked
through the gate, 'Did you know I'm a scientist?' and at the end
of the day she informed me, 'I'm off, back to my lab!"

I have witnessed great kindness from adults and children alike:
openning the gates for other to come through, greetings and
introductions to those you may not have met before- what
better way to show our children the things we believe to be
important?

I have come to know so many of you at a deeper level through
our daily conversations; I have valued these opportunities.

I have reflected on the importance of presence and how this
supports really coming to know others. I invite us all to be
intentional in our actions, to be present to those we meet each
day, our lives and theirs will be enriched.
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Catholic CharacterCatholic Character

Marcellin Champagnat and the Marist BrothersMarcellin Champagnat and the Marist Brothers

Marcellin Champagnat was born in France in 1789. Marcellin
founded a religious order, the Marist Brothers. Marcellin’s
dream was to help and educate all young people no matter
where they were. As a result of his commitment and
dedication, many schools and missions were set up and the
Marists were sent all over the world, including New Zealand.
Even today there remains a Marist presence in over 80
countries.

You may be wondering, why is this so important for us?You may be wondering, why is this so important for us?

The answer is, there were originally two schools on our school
site: Marist Miramar and Holy Cross Miramar. Marist Miramar
opened in 1937. The school was run by the Marist Brothers for
boys, from Years 5-8. The original Marist Miramar classrooms
are our current classrooms, Rooms 1-3.

In 1983 the two schools, Marist Miramar and Holy Cross
Miramar amalgamated and became Marist Holy Cross. In 1989
the school became known as Holy Cross.

Throughout the week we have been revisiting stories and
resources that have helped us learn more about Marcellin
Champagnat and the Marist Brothers. We have been thinking
about the values of this order and how they are reflected in who
we are as a school today, how they can be seen in what we
call, the Holy Cross Way.

Today we held a special liturgy to remember and honour Saint
Marcellin Champagnat. Tomorrow, 6th June is his official Feast
Day, we invite you to pause at some time during the day and
pray the following prayer in honour of this wonderful Saint.

Heavenly Father,
You gave Saint Marcellin the gift of service, that he shared with
the whole world.
We pray that by his inspiration, we too will reach out to those in
need with respect
and kindness. May we be the face, hands and heart of Jesus in
the lives of those we meet. Amen.

COVID -19 updateCOVID -19 update

We thank you all for supporting the safe transition back to
school for our students.

We hope that next week our Prime Minister will be able to
announce a move to Alert level 1. In the meantime we will
continue with the current drop off and pick up arrangements.

REMEMBER:

Please drive with care at all times but especially around drop off
and collection points.

When driving onto and leaving the courts

The same times for drop off and collection remain.

Please keep your children home if they are displaying symptons
of cold/flu, runny nose or sore throat.

The key messages for our children to keep revisiting include:

• Maintain a 5kmph speed limit at all times

• Stop before entering the drive from Miramar Ave

• Stop before driving across the footpath

• Please use the courts, do not drop the children off on
the roadside of Miramar Ave, this is dangerous and
causes congestion.

• Wash your hands with soap and water often

• Cough and sneeze into your elbow

• Don’t touch your eyes, nose or mouth

• Put tissues into the bin

• Keep a good distance between yourself and others -
1 m inside and 2 m outside
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Year 7 Vision Screening InformationYear 7 Vision Screening Information

Year 7 Vision Screening - Information for parentsYear 7 Vision Screening - Information for parents

Regional Public Health provides a vision screening programme
for all Year 7 students. The nurse will be visiting Holy Cross
School Tuesday 16th June 20

Non-consentNon-consent –– pleaseplease notifynotify thethe officeoffice ifif youyou dodo notnot consentconsent toto
your child being screened.your child being screened.

This screening is not a full assessment of your child’s vision. If
you have any concerns, please see an optometrist.

Garden to TableGarden to Table

Max Clark was Gardener of the day from room 3. This is what
Max wrote about:
" In the garden we moved the gardening equipment from the
old shed in to the brand new shed. I helped sort out the new
shed to make more space.
We learnt to germinate a bean seed. At the end of the lesson,
Rory and I did research about how to save a blueberry plant
because it was sick.
Joseph Talia was Chef of the day from room 3, this is what
Joseph told us:
"Today we made pumpkin soup and Paki Paki bread.
I cut the pumpkin into small pieces so that it will cook faster.
Pumkin soup has pumpkin, butter, onion, olive oil, parsley and
coconut milk.
The soup smelt good, the bread smelt good too! Yum!

The photos show the heritage corn cobs, they are
purple-coloured and unlike the big yellow sweetcorn we
usually see.
We planted our seedlings a bit late so we are instead saving
them to try and re-grow more corn this coming summer.
Room 6 (Jeannine's class) harvested the remaining plants
yesterday because its June (officially winter) and time to plant
cover crops.

• VisionVision – pupils will be advised of results at the time of
screening. If further assessment is recommended
you will be notified by mail.

• Children who wear glassesChildren who wear glasses and/or are under
professional care and have regular checks will not
require a vision check from our service.
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Happy BirthdayHappy Birthday

Happy birthday to Josh,Happy birthday to Josh,
Marios,EthanMarios,Ethan

and Jayden !and Jayden !

Welcome 2 new babiesWelcome 2 new babies

Congratulations to Eva, Burhan andCongratulations to Eva, Burhan and
Daniel Barkho and a big welcome to theirDaniel Barkho and a big welcome to their
lovely new baby boy Joshua born 16/4/lovely new baby boy Joshua born 16/4/

2020

ANDAND

Congratulations to Remon and MoorinCongratulations to Remon and Moorin
and a big welcome to Charbel born 28/5/and a big welcome to Charbel born 28/5/

2020 lovely little brother for Nicolas andlovely little brother for Nicolas and
Marios BenyaminMarios Benyamin

SubwaySubway

Subway orders will start up again next Friday 12th June.
Envelopes for ordering are available in most classrooms and
the library.
One of our lovely volunteers will be in the library from 8.30am
on Friday morning to take your SUBWAY orders.

Community NoticesCommunity Notices

2020 Open Day at St Patrick’s College WELLINGTON2020 Open Day at St Patrick’s College WELLINGTON

Open Day is a chance for parents of Year 8 students to visit our
College and learn about the opportunities and experiences that
we offer across Years 9-13. Due to the 100 person gathering
limit we have changed our Open Day format this year from one
large gathering to a number of smaller groups who will meet
our Rector and receive a tour of the College. To attend an
Open Day 1 hour tour of the College, bookings are essential.
For COVID-19 contract tracing purposes we will require your
contact details when you make your booking.

HowHow toto BookBook aa CollegeCollege Tour:Tour: Please make a booking by
phoning the College on 939 3070 and advising which of the six
tour options you would prefer:

Tuesday 16 June 11.30am–12.30pm OR
12.30pm–1.30pm

Thursday 18 June 11.30am–12.30pm OR
12.30pm–1.30pm

Friday 19 June 11.30am–12.30pm OR
12.30pm–1.30pm
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